
 

  

 

 

 

Friday 18th November 2022 
Term 4, Week 7 
 

Beechworth Primary School is committed to the implementation of Child Safe Standards  
to promote the safety and wellbeing of all young people.  

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Principal’s News  

 
Welcome to our Week 7 Newsletter. 
Sadly, the weather is not being our friend this week and we have needed to postpone our Walk-a-thon.  
The weather next week will also not be conducive to us moving forward with the Walk-a-thon so we will 
need to postpone until December. 
 

Sock Fundraiser 

Violet and Eli, our 2022 Indigo Shire Youth 
Ambassadors, are running a fundraiser as part of 
their Leadership program.  They are fundraising to 
support the Aturo Friendship Committee and their 
passion project - Crohns & Colitis Australia.  They 
will be selling socks!  The socks would make terrific 
additions to any Christmas stockings.  Please see 
the enclosed advertisement at the end of the 
newsletter.  They will be selling their socks after 
school. 
  

Classes and Teachers for 2023 

Over the past few weeks we have been juggling the numbers (students in each year level) and our DET 
funding.  We have had a very tricky job of organising our class structure for 2023.  Next year we have 60 
students in the Year 5 & 6 space, which would make classes of 30.  However, we feel that this is too many 
in a class.  This brings us back to the tricky situation of needing to have a 5/4/3 class for 2023.  
 
We have come to the consensus that we will have the following classes for 2023: 
1 x Foundation class, 1 x straight Year 1 class, 2 x Year 1/2 classes, a 3/4 class, a 3/4/5 class and finally  
2 x year 5/6 classes. 
 
We also have 3 teachers continuing Family Leave in 2023, which means that we are currently advertising 
for a full-time classroom teacher and a 2 day per week PE teacher.  These positions are advertised on 
DET Victoria Recruitment online.   
 
Please know that regardless of the class grouping, all BPS teachers identify and respond to the diverse 
individual student needs within the class when developing our teaching and learning, providing additional 
supports for those that need them and extending students who are ready to move on. 
 
 

 

 



 

 

Foundation 2023 Transition 

We were very excited to start our transition to school program for our 2023 Foundation students this week.  

The transition program will gradually introduce our preschool children to ‘big’ school in order to gain 

confidence in their ability to independently experience school life.  Next week’s session will support our 

2023 Foundation students in their familiarisation of our school. 

 

End of Year Events 

BPS Swimming Carnival:  Friday 9th December.  Junior students (F-2) will participate in fun water 

activities attending the Beechworth pool through the middle of the day.  Senior students (3-6) will attend the 

pool for the full day, competing in a wide range of traditional swimming races and some fun events.  

Parents are invited to attend and cheer our swimmers on.  More details will follow in next week’s 

Newsletter. 

 

Year 6 Graduation:  The date of the Year 6 Graduation has been set for Thursday, 15th December, 5-6pm.  

Your Year 6 staff will communicate the finer details to you via Compass Newsletter leading up to the event.  

 

End of Year Assembly and Awards:  The date for our celebration of 2022 school awards will be 

Wednesday 14th December, commencing 9.15am. More details closer to the time. 

 

Up-coming SSGs 

Student Support Group meetings for students with additional needs will be held in Week 9. 

 

F - 2 Japanese 

This week our Year 1 and 2 students continued their work on The Hungry Caterpillar.  We had so much fun 

working out how to use Chopsticks.  As we explored the differences in eating in Japan and Beechworth.  

  

     

 

 



SWPBS Silver Awards 

This week at our School Assembly we presented 13 Silver Awards for 60 SWPBS Values tickets.  Last 

week we had 6 Silver Award recipients, apologies to those students for omitting their photo from the 

Newsletter.  It is terrific to see these students stepping up and demonstrating our school values. 

   

Have a wonderful week. 

Kind Regards, 

Sue McDonald 

Principal 

susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au 

  
 

COVID – Positive Results  

Parents and carers must report a COVID-positive result to: 

• The school by phone on 5728 1066.    

• The Department of Health via the COVID-19 Positive Rapid Antigen Test Self-Reporting Form or call 
centre on 1800 675 398.  

 

Covid-19 RAT kits are available at the school office. 

For the diary …  

Week Date Event / Activity 

Week 8 All week 

Tuesday 22nd November 

First Nations Bedtime Stories Week 

Prep Transition Visit no 2, 9am-11am 

Week 9 Monday 28th November 

Tuesday 29th November 

Year 3/4 Anne Frank Excursion  

Prep Transition Visit no 3, 9am-1pm 

Week 10 Monday 5th – Thursday 8th December 

Friday 9th December  

Senior Swimming 

BPS Swimming Carnival 

Week 11 Monday 12th - Tuesday 13th December  

Tuesday 13th December  

Thursday 15th December 

Friday 16th December  

Year 3/4 Valley Homestead Camp  

Step Up day 

Year 6 Graduation 

Class party day 

Week 12 Monday 19th December  

Tuesday 20th December  

Student Free day – 2023 Planning 

Last day of School for 2022 – 2.30pm finish 

 

mailto:susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au
https://dhvicgovau.powerappsportals.com/rapid-antigen-test/
tel:1800675398


Beechworth Primary School Office Hours are:  Monday – Friday 8.30 – 4.30  

• Jeanette: Mon – Thurs 8.30-11.30, Fri 8.30-3.00 

• Samantha: Mon – Fri 8.30–4.30 

TheirCare (Before & After School Care at BPS)   

• Service and Bookings: phone 0447 717 055 

• Area Manager, Rick phone no:  0459 555 671 

 

 
 

 

 

Our Mailing address is: 
Beechworth Primary School 
P.O. Box 203 Junction Road 

Beechworth, Vic 3747 
Please contact the office on: (03) 5728 1066   

beechworth.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  
  

 



 
 
 

  

  

  

  
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

Democracy sausages  
will be available at our upcoming 

State Election Voting Centre  

Beechworth Servicemen’s  

Memorial Hall 

101 Ford Street  

Beechworth 

Saturday 26th November 
 

 

  

 

 

Scholastic Book Club Issue 8 

Last issue for 2022 

Orders due back November 30 

  

It’s Your Time to Dance!!! 
Saturday Dance Fever workshops for kids, teens & adults in 2022.  
Starts this Saturday the 19th, 26th of November through to December 3rd & 10th!  
Preparation classes for 2023!  

Lead by Franja Bailey  
Qualifications: Bachelor of Human Movement Science, Diploma in Dance & Post graduate qualification in k-12 Education and 
Teaching.  

Dance timetable:  

Junior Dance, movement & rhythm.   
9- 9.45am 3-4 yr olds (guardian advised)  
10-10.45am 4-5yr olds (guardian advised) 
11-11.45am 5-7yr olds  

Middle years  
12.30-1.15pm 8-10yr olds Hip Hop & Street      
1.15pm - 2pm 8-10yr olds Contemporary Ballet 

2-3pm 11-13yr olds Hip Hop & Contemporary   

Senior years  
3-4pm 14yrs + Hip Hop & Contemporary dance  
4-5.15pm Women’s Dance & Movement course  
African, contemporary, ballet & jazz & final class is Go - Go dancing with a special guest!  
(Different genre per class, listed in order of content being taught!) 

Cost:  
4 classes @ $50 pay at commencement of first class per person or $15 per class. (Family concessions available.)  

Venue: Salvation Army Hall - Enter by Ford St, front door.  

Contact: Franja Bailey, 0421 024 998   See you there!        



 

 

 

 
 

 


